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PROGRESS AT THE PANTRY 
 

    We are gradually implementing the recommendations for improvement resulting from the 2017 
evaluation survey completed by both customers and volunteers.  Four subcommittees reviewed and 
prioritized the survey results and comments and then developed the implementation goals. 
Some of the changes made are more obvious than others, but all will help to improve The Pantry 
operation and customer service. 
 
    So far we have –  

 Paved and lined the parking area and provided an additional handicapped parking space. 

 Repaired/restored the outside base of the building. 

 Installed the “community art” panels on the west outside wall. 

 Increased the amount of meat provided 

 Improved produce quality. 

 Provided eggs more consistently 

 Worked with the U.W. Extension to provide prepared food samples, recipes and food use 
suggestions. 

 
    We have also –  

 Reviewed and revised the Pantry Manager job description. 

 Replaced 2 old unreliable computers. 

 Developed computer use processes and practices to comply with security requirements.  

 Hired an Information Technology Manager to work on computer related issues, as needed. 
 
    We are in the process of –  

 Hiring a part-time Operations Assistant. 

 Providing better (LED) lighting throughout the building using a Focus on Energy grant. 

 Creating a better 'customer information' system. 

 Evaluating several other facility and operational improvements. 
    Stay tuned.  Watch for changes.  Let us know if/how you like them. 

  
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Computer Systems Upgraded 
By Lisa 

The computer systems at the Rhinelander Area 
Food Pantry are being reviewed and upgraded, 
in preparation for the new Operations Assistant 
position, and also to acquaint the new IT 
manager, Ian Andersen, on current processes. 
New equipment is being purchased for the 
Pantry Manager and new Operations Assistant 
positions, and old equipment is being moved 
out, after serving the Pantry operations for well 
over 12 years in some cases. In addition, a 
new TV is being purchased that will provide 
information on current food available, recipes 
and future educational efforts. Grants will be 
written to help offset the cost of the new 
equipment. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jane’s Illness 
I'm sure that many of you have noticed I have 
not been at the pantry very much. On July 24th 
I found out I had appendicitis and was 
hospitalized for a week receiving IV antibiotics, 
then had 10 days of oral antibiotics.  In a few 
weeks I had a drain put in to rid my body of any 
infection left in the abscess formed. Once that 
was removed I FINALLY had an 
appendectomy. Thank you everyone for all 
your thoughts and prayers. I missed you all 
and am so happy to have things return to 
normal, the doctor has FINALLY released me! 
Jane 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

What Does A Dedicated Volunteer 
Look Like 

In this case like a frozen explorer to the North 
Pole.   

 
 

This photo was taken last April when Mother 
Nature delivered her final, and much dreaded, 
snowstorm.  Tom Jerow pulled an LP tank on a 
sled to keep the heaters going in the 
greenhouse. Now that is dedication!  Thank 
you Tom for all you do for the Community 
Garden and Food Pantry. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

A FUNdraiser was held at CT’s Deli on Friday, 
August 17th. Featured bartenders from the 
RAFP Community Board were John Viste, 
Lynda Lukowski and Dennis Edwards. Fifty 
percent of bar sales and all tips went to the 
Food Pantry. Live music was provided by “A 
Band in Me.  
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The Pantry has partnered with SeedMoney.org 
to crowdfund RAFP greenhouse project that 
will supplement the produce that the garden 
grows for Pantry customers. Not only will it 
extend the season by utilizing the greenhouse 
more fully, but it will cut down on the number of 
trips that volunteers need to make to check the 
greenhouse air circulation and watering needs. 
 
Tom Jerow and Jan Sarkauskas, co-
coordinators for the garden, plan to add 
irrigation, shadecloth, solar powered circulation 
fans and several growboxes through funds 
raised from this project. With the use of an 
irrigation system, solar powered fans and the 
growboxes, vegetables such as peppers, 
eggplants and patio tomato plants could 
provide hundreds more pounds of produce for 
Pantry customers. This is helpful, since other 
produce sources, such as Second Harvest 
truckloads, are reduced in the Fall. Since the 
system will be automated to allow watering on 
a timer, the available volunteers can spend 
more time in the garden or doing other 
important Pantry tasks. The system will also 
save energy by using solar power for the 
circulation fans. 
 
The project will be live on the SeedMoney.org 
site from November 15th to December 
15th.  The Food Pantry garden project could 
receive a $400 Challenge Grant awarded to 
the 50 campaigns that raise $600 the fastest, 
and if the project raises the most of all the 
projects approved by the SeedMoney 
organization, an additional $400, for up to 
$1000 could be awarded by SeedMoney.org, in 
addition to what we raise crowdfunding. Please 
consider a donation during the campaign, to 
fund this project for our Pantry customer’s 
supplemental food needs. Questions, contact 
Tom Jerow at 715-369-6875. 

 

Nicolet National Bank collects 
donations for the Food Pantry 
Even though they were operating in a smaller 
area, in their temporary Bank In A Box, while 
their new building was being constructed, 
Nicolet National Bank found space to put out a 
donation box to collect food items for the 
Rhinelander Area Food Pantry.  And their 
customers and staff responded in a positive 
way by donating over 50 pounds of food. 
Ginger Chrobak, RAFP Treasurer stated it is 
heartwarming that businesses like Nicolet 
National Bank continually support the Food 
Pantry mission of helping area families in need. 

 
Pictured are Nicolet Bank staff members, Eve 
Hunter, Riley Clark, Mickey Hansen and Jean 
Beavers.  Accepting the donation is Ginger 
Chrobak, RAFP Treasurer. 
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Yellow Green or Red Round Sticker 
 Clients will be filling out new paper work 
starting October 1.  This is for receiving 
accreditations from Feeding America and the 
Commodities program. Yearly is no longer a 
requirement for these programs; however we 
continue to do it yearly. This is to assure US 
that any changes occurring in the past year get 
made. Unfortunately people think they only 
have to do this when filling out new paperwork 
NOT as they occur. Clients need to bring with 
them a proof of residency for each adult in the 
household.  For children a proof of existence is 
required for each child. Birth certificates, 
immunization records are a few of the items 
that will work.  All proofs must be done by the 
3rd visit. If not completed they receive food for 
only those that HAVE been done. They also 
need to provide 2 references (not relatives or 
anyone who lives at that address). 
 Each set of paperwork will receive a yellow, 
green, or red sticker to indicate family size on 
their paperwork which is helpful to volunteers 
during distribution. 

 
 

Cancellation of Rhinelander Ag. 
Research Station's Night on the Farm -  

I am disappointed to have to inform you that 
we need to cancel this year’s Night on The 
Farm on Sept. 21 due to crop management 
concerns. In order to protect the integrity of our 
ongoing research, we need to limit the traffic 
throughout the station. 
  
We are saddened to make this decision 
because the event is among our favorite 
annual activities. By taking proper steps this 
year, we hope to continue the event in future 
years. 

Becky Eddy, Superintendent 

UW – Madison College of Agriculture and Life 
Sciences 

 

Rhinelander Recreation and Marine  
During their Grand Opening Rhinelander 
Recreation and Marine collected and donated 
$93 and 30 pounds of food for the Food 
Pantry.  They also donated a similar amount of 
money to the Rhinelander Police Department 
K-9unit. 

 
Pictured are Lynda Lukowski(red) of RAFP and 
Aaron and Tiffany Schuett, along with Tyler 
Goetsch. 
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Northwoods Auto Techs 
 
Northwoods Auto Techs presented $716 to the 
Rhinelander Area Food Pantry, donating $2 for 
each service invoice written during the months 
of March and April. Paul Marquardt, 
Northwoods Auto Techs owner, specifically 
selects this time of year to hold the annual 
promotion to take advantage of the match 
offered by the RAFP Spring Challenge (Food 
Pantry donations received during the months of 
March and April qualify for a partial match). 
The staff and customers also collected and 
donated four boxes of non-perishable food 
items. 
 

 
Pictured presenting the donations are (left to 
right): Mark Bednarz, Katie Jensen, Dustin 
Brey, Rachel Saukko, Lucas Price and Paul 
Marquardt presenting the donation to Ginger 
Chrobak, RAFP Treasurer and Lynda 
Lukowski, Assistant Site Manager 
Saturday…RAFP Volunteers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Motorcycle Swap Meet 
 
The St. Pat's Day Swap Meet committee 
distributed the proceeds from their twelfth 
annual event, and $1,000 was presented to the 
Rhinelander Area Food Pantry.  

 
 Pictured are members of the group, Reed 
Bartsch, Barb Marten and Buzz Schmidt, 
presenting the check to Jane Motowski, RAFP 
General Manager 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/northwoodsautotechs/?__tn__=%2CdK%2AF-R&eid=ARAGvCITXz31jcLI47FXIZpc7_94bZ83d7eKkBS3fMxZgq34PILr-Z-pgZXV4XYTlyM8Mbf0Z4VRPzqJ
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Brokers Cribbage Tournament  
 
The 6th Annual John (Doodie) Loduha 
Memorial Doubles Cribbage Tournament, held 
at Brokers, generated 86 pounds of food and 
$1,080 that was donated to the Rhinelander 
Area Food Pantry.  The donation was larger 
than expected because two of the winning 
teams donated their winnings and an 
anonymous person matched the monies 
raised. 

 
. Jamie Rice and Kim Vandervest, organizers 
of the Tournament, (pictured in the center), are 
shown presenting the donation to Frank Loreti, 
RAFP Stock Manager (on the left) and Ginger 
Chrobak, RAFP Treasurer (on the right).    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bremer Sales gives back to 
Rhinelander community 

 
On Friday morning, August 17th, $981 of food 
items was collected from customer donations 
at Trig's Rhinelander store. Customers were 
handed flyers that announced the collection for 
the Food Pantry. Bremer Sales is handling the 
Going Out Of Business sale at Rhinelander 
Furniture, and wanted to give back to the 
Rhinelander community.  A matching cash 
donation from Bremer Sales was presented to 
RAFP.   Jane expressed her appreciation to all 
the Trig's customers that donated the non-
perishable food items, to Bremer Sales for 
matching that total amount and to Trig's for 
allowing the collection at their store. 
  

 
Photo, Diane Bremer is presenting the check 
for $981 to Jane Motowski, Rhinelander Area 
Food Pantry General Manager. Also 
participating in the presentation are Don 
Theisen, Trig's Rhinelander Store Director and 
Tim Gould, Trig's Assistant and Grocery 
Manager 
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Often we have people who come in on a 
regular basis to help. A lot of volunteers are 
involved with our distribution days, assisting 
customers receive food, but we have so many 
other jobs at the pantry that we need your help 
with! Maybe you’re not associated with a 
service or church group but would like to help? 
Maybe you would like to put in a few more 
hours a month helping outside of your groups 
distribution days? Maybe you’d like to help out, 
but don’t want to commit to a regular day or 
time? Training is provided!   

  Home-delivery drivers  

 Walmart  food handlers  (Fri. am) 

 Drivers with pickups or vans 

 Produce handlers 

 Egg Handlers (weekly, bi-weekly, monthly – 

Friday am) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I’m currently on the lookout for two or three 
people to be regular helpers on Saturdays. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There are times when we get a very short 
notice that a truck has arrived and we need to 
pick up the load. We would like to compile a list 
of those who could be called on short notice

A shout out for 
helpers 

On the lookout for… 

 

Help!  Are you available on 
short notice? 

 

Carla Chropowski  
RAFP Volunteer Coordinator  

715-362-1957  
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FOURTH ANNUAL HARVEST HOEDOWN A SUCCESS!! 

 
Relatively mild fall weather helped draw hundreds of people to the Harvest Hoedown, sponsored by 

Co-Vantage Credit Union and held on The Woodpecker Bar and Grill grounds, September 22..  This 

fund raiser for The Rhinelander Area Food Pantry and NATH/Frederick Place and was the result of 

many months of planning and the hard work of dozens of volunteers.  Almost $10,000 was raised to 

be split between the two organizations. 

 

Event organizers were very pleased at how many people 

attended and how well received it was.  Many people 

commented that it was a wonderful family event. Kids 

especially liked the horse-drawn wagon rides, pumpkin 

patch, bounce house, face painting and the corn bin.  

Adults preferred the Country Store craft items, baked 

goods, raffles and pulled pork sandwiches.  Everyone 

enjoyed the good food, live music, and line dancing. 

 

 

Winners for Packer Ticket Drawing 
1st- -Packer Tickets Kelly St Louis 
2nd - Corn Hole Game Russ Prott  
3rd- 20 in kids bike Norb Renn - 
 

 

Homemade French Fries 

 

Wagon Ride & Pumpkin Patch with 
Joan Schluter 
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  Overlooking the Grounds 
 

 

 

 

CT’s Apple Wedges with Homemade Caramel 

 
 
 
 
 

Stockstad and Eisele Serving Sandwiches 
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Rhinelander Area Community Garden 
By Tom Jerow 

RACG Volunteer Coordinator 
 

 
 

It was a bittersweet day at the Community Garden when we harvested 
our giant pumpkin affectionately called Kilauea. 

Kilauea weighed 145 pounds. 
 

 

 
 
The Rhinelander Area Food Pantry is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 
If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found on line at 
http://ascr.usda.gov/complaintfilingcust.html or at any USDA office, or call (866)632-9992 to request a letter containing all of the 
information requested in the form.  Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, 
Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202)690-7442 or email at 
program.intake@usda.gov  

 

For more information on volunteering and helping the Rhinelander Area Food Pantry, call Jane 

Motowski, General Manager at 715-369-7237(rafp@frontiernet.net) or Guy Hansen, Executive Director 

at 715-282-5810 (gch@newnorth.net) 

http://ascr.usda.gov/complaintfilingcust.html
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:rafp@frontiernet.net
mailto:gch@newnorth.net

